November 2012 Board of Aldermen Meeting

November 19, 2012


Minutes of November Meeting

Flint Hill Board of Alderman

Held on November 19, 2012 @ 5:00 p.m.

Knight’s of Columbus Upper Level
Members present and absent:


Mayor Doug Wynn – present

Alderman Alan Carter – present


Alderwoman Jackie Jackson - present

Alderman David Schmidt – present 


Alderman Christopher Jacobsen – present 

City Clerk Becky McCollum

The November, 2012 Board of Aldermen meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m.  
1st Item: 
Pledge of Allegiance

2nd Item:
Meeting called to order, roll call, approval of minutes
         Mayor Doug Wynn called the meeting to order. Alderman Jacobsen made a motion to approve the agenda. Alderman Schmidt seconded the motion. The city clerk reports 4 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0 “abstain” votes. Motion carried.
A copy of the written October 24, 2012 regular minutes were emailed (as requested) to the Board of Aldermen in advance of the meeting.  The City Clerk asked if everyone had received copies of the minutes.  All had.  

Alderman Jackson made a motion to approve the regular Board meeting minutes, from the October 24 Board Meeting. The motion was seconded by Alderman Carter.            The City Clerk reports 4 "yes," 0 "no," and 0 "abstain votes. The minutes for the regular Board meeting stand approved on this day, November 19, 2012.

3rd Item:
Open Forum - none
4th Item
Ward 1 and Ward 2 Redistricting

The City Clerk and City Attorney have been working in response to the imbalance in population of our current wards as reflected in the 2010 Census data.  Due to the census changing our population in Flint Hill, a modification of our existing "Ward 1 and Ward 2" boundaries must be discussed by the Board. This will require an ordinance for amendment to the boundaries to provide a more equal division of the homes/voters. With the 2010 census date, we currently have 319 residents in Ward 1 and 206 in Ward 2. 

The Board reviewed the tentative proposed new ward map, and make a decision on amending those boundaries. The consensus for the new ward boundaries, will be that Ward 1 boundaries shall be all of the City lying south of Highway P and east of Mexico Rd, excluding those persons residing on property on the east side of Mexico Rd. Thus the new Ward 2 boundaries will include all properties, with a Mexico Rd. address; this totals 16 properties/residences involved in this ward boundary change. That revision of boundaries will then be on the Board agenda for our next scheduled December 5, Board meeting as Bill 2012-17. The reason for the earlier scheduled December Board meeting, is that we should have this ward redistricting in place, before the December 11, open candidate filing for the two Alderman positions for the April 2013 election. 

As no complete draft ordinance was available for this meeting, the Bill 2012-17 was not introduced at this time.
5th Item: Resolution 164 - Election of Aldermen


City Clerk Becky McCollum discussed the recent work to verify possible redistricting, as a result of the latest census. The increased population 'east' of Mexico Rd is a result of the new development in Flint Hill Country Estates and Town and Country Acres within the last 10 years. This redistricting will be completed before the first day of candidate filing for the two Aldermen positions. A notice from the City will be sent to all residents with guidelines for the new boundaries.

Alderman  Jacobsen made a motion to hold an election for an Alderman for Ward 1 and Ward 2.  Alderman Jackson seconded the motion. The vote is reported as 4 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0   “abstain” votes. Motion carried.

6th Item:
Engineering Report


An emailed engineering report was prepared for the Board.


The City Engineer has been in communication with property owner Harry Braungardt about his residential Mexico Rd. property. There continues to be ongoing work for a resolution of the proper wording for the deed regarding the stormwater drainage/swale utility easement area to be maintained thru property transfer. The northern lot area abuts the Flint Hill Country Estates stormwater area, and Tom Rothermich addressed the issues with Mr. Braungardt. The City has been contacted by the party interested in purchasing the property with intentions to build a new home.

In other matters: Allen Ridge street repairs have been completed by the County.
The smoke test results/directives will be fully completed within the next few weeks. 

Engineer Tom Rothermich met a second time with Matt Bross, owner of Hwy P Properties, and his tenant David Bross, who operates an auto repair business at that location, zoned( C-2), now Down town Special District, regarding the illegal storage. A previously sent letter to Matt and David Bross, owner of the auto repair had been sent from the City. This letter addressed the issues, suggested the removal of the unauthorized storage items to the Hwy P Properties recently rezoned as Industrial (I-2) which is located on the northside of Hwy P. The compliance date for removal of the illegal storage items is November 30. The owner, Matt Bross of Hwy P Properties stated full compliance would be accomplished by David Bross to meet that deadline.
7th Item:
Sewer Updates


The City has 161 users currently with outstanding accounts, totaling $5200.60. Positive information on the outstanding Robinson-123 Hillary Circle property now owned by Meter Realty.  City Attorney Matt Fairless contacted Meyer Realty and they have paid the $692.09 balance owed in full this week. 



City Attorney Matt Fairless has sent the certified letter to Ray Ostmann to begin the process of small claims court. The next step will be a summons to be served on outstanding balance customer Ray Ostmann, at his place of employment, in Troy. The Mayor and Board agree reasonable costs associated with the collection effort would be a positive.


As of March, 2012, the City of Wentzville continues to charges Flint Hill a rate of $29.00 per user, an increase from the previous $25.00 rate. Our monthly payment is now $4669. instead of $4025.


Hach Flow Meters have now been removed.


Alderman Alan Carter and Alderman Dave Schmidt have offered their services and expertise to resolve the situation of the 'lowered' Allen Ride manhole. They have offered their time and labor to the City and the City will reimburse for the required supplies.
8th Item:
Communications from the Mayor 

After our next scheduled Board Meeting of December 5th, the Mayor and Aldermen will be holding our annual informal/social Christmas gathering. All members are asked to bring some type of snack or appetizer and meet downstairs.

9th Item:
Communications from the Board of Aldermen 

Alderman Schmidt has found a historic photo of a historic home in Flint Hill for sale, and hopes to purchase it reasonably as a donation to the City archives. 

10th Item:
Communication from the City Attorney 

The City Clerk relayed information from City Attorney Matt Fairless, who was unable to attend the meeting.  Discussion continues on the amended Wentzville Agreement, and that he has emailed-communication recently from Paul Rost, Wentzville Attorney. No definite action has taken place, and City Attorney Matt Fairless will be speaking with Paul Rost prior to the next Board Meeting on December 5th, and will report to the Board.
11th Item:         Clerk’s report

*  
   The next scheduled Board meeting would be on Monday, December 5,   

         2012. 
*
   The December 5th Board Meeting Agenda will include the Ward Redistricting 


   Bill 2012-17. Also on the agenda, will be the 2013 Budget and the Amended 

   2012 Budget Bills for approval. As previous time and effort was spent by the 

   Board at the October 2nd Budget Work Session; the preliminary figures were 
 
   reviewed by the Board at that time.

*
   A tentative 1st Quarter Board Meeting schedule was presented for 



   consideration. The dates of January 16, February 13 and March 20 were 


   suggested. After review of Alderman Schmidt's work schedule, the February 13 

   meeting date, may need to be adjusted to Tuesday, February 12th.

      *
   A statement of a Pulaski CDAR rate renewal was provided to the Board. The 



   CDAR amount of $28,199.92 rate renewal was discussed and the rate of a 1 


   year term at the proffered 0.30% apy rate was recommended. Alderman  

               Schmidt made a motion to approve the CDAR renewal at the 1 year/0.30% rate. 

               Alderman Jackson seconded the motion. The vote is reported as 4 “yes,” 0 “no,” 

               and 0  “abstain” votes. Motion carried.

      *
   City Christmas lights will be displayed next week by Ameren for the holiday 


               season. A holiday newsletter will be sent to all residents, to include the Ward 
 
   Re-Districting information.
12th Item:
Approval of the Monthly Bills


Alderman Jackson made a motion to approve payment of the General Fund bills in the amount of $781.83, per the General Fund Account Report as provided to the Board. A last minute addition of the Flint Hill Engineering bill of $357.50 totaled the General Fund bills at $1139.33. This total also included November payroll in the amount of $2077.79  and the Waste Water Fund bills in the amount of $36.98. The city clerk reports 4 “yes”, 0 “no”, and 0 “abstain.”  Motion carried.
13th Item:        
Closed Session - none
              . 




14th Item:
Adjournment

There being no further business to discuss, Alderman Jacobsen made a motion to adjourn at 5:45 p.m.  Alderman Schmidt seconded the motion.  The city clerk reports 4 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0 “abstain” votes. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, 

Rebecca McCollum

City Clerk

